
 

 

July 9, 2019 
 
 
Dear City Council: 
 

RE:   Support for proposed split assessment through a new commercial sub-class 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors and more than 5,000 Members of the Greater 
Vancouver Board of Trade (GVBOT), we respectfully submit this letter in support of the 
proposed split assessment through a new commercial sub-class.  
 
As you are aware, the viability of small businesses across the Greater Vancouver 
region is under threat — particularly the arts and culture sector and non-profit 
organisations. Businesses facing the most pressure are those in neighbourhoods that 
are experiencing a fast pace of change and dramatic increases in market valuation. The 
situation is exacerbated by the “highest and best use” property assessment 
methodology. For underdeveloped commercial properties, the unrealized development 
potential has resulted in significant property tax implications. 
 
This issue has become more acute, given the active commercial real estate activities in 
Greater Vancouver in recent years. It is exceptionally challenging for small businesses 
to afford the high rents and taxes while remaining viable in their neighbourhoods. The 
viability of small businesses is further challenged in light of several new costs and tax 
increases that governments at all levels have announced over the last two years.  
 
Despite the uncertainty in the real estate market and anticipated slight retreat in 
property values in recent months, the cumulative impact over the past years has been 
significant. (As an example, a property in Vancouver’s West End experienced a 7.6-fold 
increase over three years.) 
 
We understand that City staff has been working through the Intergovernmental Working 
Group and, in May 2019, submitted a set of written recommendations, the most 
impactful one being Split Assessment through a New Commercial Sub-class. With 
support from the province, this approach would enable the splitting of “development 
potential” from “existing use” for eligible properties, and Council could lower the tax rate 
for “development potential” captured in the new commercial sub-class.  
 
We are supportive of this approach in principle, provided that City staff commits to 
engaging the GVBOT and other key stakeholders in policy development and 
implementation, including eligibility criteria, term, and level of tax relief. 
 
For more than 130 years, the Greater Vancouver Board of Trade has worked to help 
businesses to thrive and create wealth for our region through trade and economic 
development. When businesses can compete and succeed, they create the jobs and 
tax dollars required to fund the services that we all count on as residents.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Greater Vancouver Board of Trade, per; 
     

 
 
David Crawford, Interim CEO


